## Minutes

## CTDA Board 5-9-2016

## Sportsman's Grille, Cool Springs

**Present** = Jen Thompson, Scot MacGregor, Marie MacDonald, Bethany Gallagher, Kathee Mepham, Penny McCaffrey, Molly Bronaugh.

Call to order - 6:35 by Jen Thompson

**Approval of Previous Month Minutes** - Motion to approve by Jen Thompson , seconded by Kathee Mepham, Approved

## Reports of officers and committees

**Treasurer** - We currently have \$18,430.92 in our Suntrust account and \$2,359.13 in our Paypal account.

USDF was paid \$410.00 and our deposit of \$900.00 has been paid to Miller Coliseum toward the Old South show.

Membership - We now have 126 current members.

Ads and Sponsors - We are in the process of contacting The Jaeckel Center and trying to set up a promo meet and greet at The Warehouse with Farm Vet.

**Volunteers** - We are sending out an email and Facebook inquiry for volunteers for The Tennessean. We are contacting Becky Brown to get 4H kids for volunteers and Matt Horsman at Williamson County 4H.

Thanks to an excellent group of volunteers at the Harlinsdale schooling show.

We are looking for a paid volunteer coordinator for our sanctioned shows.

**Communications** - We will be sending out an email blast for volunteers for The Tennessean, Thanking the volunteers at Harlinsdale and looking for volunteers at Roberson Equestrian Facility.

The Closing date for entries at The Tennessean is May 19<sup>th</sup> and a reminder about entering the (Adult Team Challenge).

**Recognized Shows** - There is no new information on The Tennessean.

We will only be using two rings this year.

Sandy Donovan will be running The Tennessean and Mary Cokeing will be the on-site secretary.

Set up rings at 9am Friday morning June 10<sup>th</sup>.

**Schooling Shows** - The Harlinsdale warmup ring needs work. We are considering a potential donation toward footing in exchange for recognition and future use times toward future events.

Tennessee Equine sponsored our schooling show at Harlinsdale this year.

We need a sponsor for Walnut Trace because we lost money. We overbooked our schooling show and the extra changes mounted up.

No overbooking past 60 entries at any of our schooling shows.

**Hospitality** - No report

Awards - Ribbons have been ordered and have arrived for The Tennessean.

Considering participation ribbons for the lower level classes for next year's Tennessean.

Old Business - No change

New Business - Setting up a scribe training seminar for summer.

Scholarships awarded to:

Open - Jessica Roberson Wright

Adult Amateur - Victoria Bellino

JR/YR - Meghan Elizabeth Miller

Welcomed new CTDA Board member Marie MacDonald

Looking for another meeting venue - bring suggestions to our next board meeting.

Next Meeting - June 6th @ 6:30 Location: Sportsman's Grille, Cool Springs

Adjourned - 7:37